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FDA Holds Open Meeting on Reuse of Single-Use Devices 

Gina PugUese, RN, MS 
Martin S. Favero, PhD 

On December 14, 1999, the FDA 
held an open meeting in Rockville, 
Maryland, to solicit input to decide the 
best way to regulate reuse of single-use 
devices. 

Linda Kahan, Deputy Director, 
FDA's Center for Devices and 
Radiologic Health (CDRH), noted that 
reuse of single-use devices is a compli­
cated issue with medical, legal, ethical, 
and economic ramifications. Kahan 
recognized that reuse of single-use 
devices appears to be a growing trend 
and that an increasing variety of prod­
ucts labeled "single use" are being 
used more than once. Further, Kahan 
noted that the FDA likely can identify a 
group of single-use devices that can 
be reused safely following tested and 
validated cleaning and sterilization 
processes. Conversely, the FDA 
believes that there are products whose 
reuse probably poses significant risk. 

The FDA has developed a pro­

posed regulatory approach that uses 
risk as its primary focus with different 
enforcement strategies applied to dif­
ferent devices depending on the 
potential risk. Under the FDA propos­
al, a three-tiered system would be 
used to categorize single-use devices 
as high, moderate, or low risk. This 
system would be based on the FDA's 
regular classification system and also 
factor in what is known about the risk 
of infection and the complexity of 
reprocessing procedures associated 
with different devices. 

Following public statements 
from national groups and interested 
healthcare professionals, and work­
shop discussions of key issues, Dr. 
Larry Kessler, Director, Office of 
Surveillance and Biometrics, CDRH, 
provided an overview of what was dis­
cussed at the meeting and outlined 
next steps. Kessler also mentioned 
issues brought up during the meeting 
that do not fall within the FDA's mis­
sion, including the potential economic 
issues related to the reuse of single-use 
devices, the ethics involved in reuse, 

and the global implications of reuse. 
Dr. Kessler outlined issues that 

need to be addressed before a com­
prehensive regulatory strategy can be 
put in place, including clarifying a plan 
of action; developing guidance on 
sterility validation; developing guid­
ance on registration and listing for 
healthcare facilities; reviewing the 
guidance on assessing the risk of 
single-use devices; reaching out to 
industry, healthcare facilities, clini­
cians, and the public; using quality sys­
tems in the context of reuse; develop­
ing auditing programs; developing 
regulation on labeling single-use 
devices; continuing to receive, catalog, 
and analyze scientific data; and helping 
to develop horizontal and vertical stan­
dards relating to the reuse of single-
use devices. 

Kessler said that work is ongoing 
and CDRH will make resolution of the 
reuse issue a priority in the year 2000. 
FDA documents related to the reuse of 
single-use devices can be found on the 
CDRH web site at http://www.fda.gov/ 
cdrh/reuse/index.html. 
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